
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING MEETING  

JUNE 07, 2021 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on Monday, June 07, 2021 at 4:30 P.M. in the 

Ashland City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present Dianne Ballard, 

Bobbie J. Steed, Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City 

Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Assistant City Clerk/Court Clerk Robin Catrett, Police Chief Joseph 

Stanford, Maintenance Supervisor Phillip Stinson, Keith Strickland, Wayne Waites, and Jay Gunther with 

GMC, Terry Acuff with Community Consultants, Zach Spannic with Mid-South Paving, City Attorneys Greg 

Varner and Tyler Sims, Sam and Diana Memmolo, and Tammy Andrews with the Clay Times Journal.  

 

Items discussed included the CDBG Paving Project and regular meeting agenda items. 

 

Keith Strickland and Wayne Waites from GMC, Terry Acuff from Community Consultants, and Zach 

Spannic from Mid-South Paving addressed the Mayor and City Council concerning the status of the CDBG 

Paving Project and answered questions from the Mayor and City Council. 

 

City Attorney Greg Varner addressed the Mayor and City Council concerning the CDBG Paving 

Project. 

 

Sam Memmolo addressed the Mayor and City Council concerning setting up a hot dog stand on the 

cleared lot located next to Ashland City Hall.  

 

There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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